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Dear Families 

This is the last newsletter of this school year.  It has been wonderful to have a full year back in 

school, and as ever, it is a time to look back over the year and think what has been achieved.  We 

have gained a lot more knowledge from all the subjects we have explored, performed in music, 

drama and sport, welcomed families and other visitors into school, been out of school for learning 

visits, and made many memories with our friends.   

We have to say a very fond farewell to our Year Six children – our first cohort of our growing school.  

Year Six, whether you have been with us for seven years or not, you have shown such super 

attitudes to all things Mount Hawke, and your next schools are extremely lucky to be welcoming 

you.   

For everyone else, and our new Year R children, school starts again on Wednesday 7th September, 

with gates opening at 8:30 am and closing at 8:45 am.  We look forward to seeing everyone then! 

Celebrations 

We held our Friday Whole School Celebration Assembly today and it was lovely to share the news 

from each class with everyone and celebrate all the hard work together.  All of our children make 

us very proud each week, and to gain this additional recognition is very special. 

 

Class Celebration Achievement 

Mousehole Auren Philly 

Godrevy Jenson Millie 

Longships Theo Nicholas 

Pendeen Primrose Lara 

Carne Henry Hazel 

Gwithian Joey Ella 

Lamorna Tom Oscar 

Allen Gabriel Poppy 

Kenwyn Rio Maisie 

Truro Monty Kai 

Nut Allergies 

Please remember that we are a nut free school.  We have children in our school who are 

allergic to nuts.  For people with a nut allergy, contact with any trace of nuts on the skin 

causes severe swelling.  Inhalation or ingestion of nuts causes anaphylactic shock, a life-

threatening reaction that can be fatal if not treated immediately with injected adrenaline.  Please 

do not send your children into school with any foods that obviously contain nuts, such as: 

• Peanut butter  

• Snickers / Reese's cups 

• Trail mix that includes nuts 

• Satay sauce 

• Dry roasted / salted peanuts 
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Sport 

Last Friday, we were very proud of a group of our Year Six children who went across to Truro 

Learning Academy and helped run their Sports Day.  We are so proud of how sensible and helpful 

our children were – thank you and well done. 

 

Attendance and Time Keeping  

Please remember that school starts at 8:45am and learning starts straight away. 

We need everyone in school by this time.  Thank you. 

 

Safer Schools 

Drop off and pick up can be a very congested time.  Help us to keep everyone safe and to keep 

the traffic flowing…use the school bus if eligible (apply here if you think you may be Application for 

Home to School Transport - Cornwall Council), drop and stroll (let’s keep Rodda’s Road car free for 

this), use our Drop Off Zone... The less cars we have in the school vicinity, the safer it is for everyone.  

Thank you. 

The Next School Year 

Class Arrangements 

Yesterday, all of our children spent time in their new classrooms, meeting their new teachers and 

finding out more about their new year group and the learning that they will be part of next year. 

 

Please remember that we are making the adjustment to the end of our school day from January 

2023 to 3:15pm. 

 

Uniform 

My Clothing, one of our uniform suppliers, have a 10% discount code on all purchases from July 12th 

to July 31st 2022.  To get the discount, order from their page:  

https://myclothing.com/collections/mount-hawke-academy-22108 

 Your 10% Discount Code; 

MOUHAW6597 

 

Communications 

Remember to use the email hello@mounthawke.org or phone 01209 890230 if you need to speak to 

one of us, let us know about something or share something with us.  Miss Biddick is usually on the 

gate every morning and afternoon too.  We hope that you have a lovely weekend and a lovely 

summer holiday, spending lots of time with family and friends. 
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Dates for the Summer Term 

 

July 

• Leavers’ Assembly for Y6 – Tuesday 26th July – 9:00 am – Y6 parents welcome 

• Last Day of Term – Tuesday 26th July – 3:00 pm – Playzone until 5:00 pm 

 

September 

• School opens for children on Wednesday 7th September – gates open between 8:30am and 

8:45am 

 

Training Days for 2022-2023 

The additional closure days for staff training for 2022-2023 are: 

• 5th September 2022 

• 6th September 2022 

• 21st October 2022 

• 3rd January 2023 

• 10th February 2023 

 

Friends of Mount Hawke Academy School PTA (FOMHS) News 

 

Summer Fair 

A massive thank you to everyone who came to the summer fair last Thursday. We raised an 

amazing £1500.00.  

 

With these funds we have been able to purchase three new rugs for the KS1 classrooms, 

equipment for a calm corner within school, geographical compasses and book bags for our 

new reception class. 

Social Events 

Our amazing Mount Hawke Dads Band have offered to hold a gig for us to raise funds for the 

school, we aim to hold this as a back to school event in September, so look out for news in the 

autumn term. We have also booked the St Agnes Pub Quiz for October, everyone is welcome 

to book a team table. 

 

FOMHS Needs You 

Some of the committee will have to stand down this year after being in post for 3 years. The 

Treasurer, Christine Rabey and I must stand down this term. FOMHS therefore needs a new 

Chair and Treasurer from September. If you want to volunteer for either role, please contact the 

school at hello@mounthawke.org, or contact us via the FB group. FOMHS is always open to 

new members, if you can contribute in any way, find our group "FOMHS" on Facebook and 

request to join.  

 

Thank you again to everyone who made the Summer Fair a success. It is my last event as Chair 

for 3 years and a member of FOMHS for 7 years. It’s been wonderful to have been part of it and 

to help out.  

 

Alison Jobbins - Chair of Friends of Mount Hawke School (PTA) 
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